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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 17th June 2014.      
     Present




Rev N. Law                      Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mr. R. Leithall




Mr R. Maycock           



Mr. R. Piper    
 1518  Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mrs. Boot-Handford due to family business.
1519. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Benson- Two issues, vandalism seems to be starting again Monday there was a bonfire lit 
in the Parish Hall Car Park and also an area burnt in the grass area of the play park, toilet roll holders kicked off the wall in the gents. The Clerk reported that oil had been deliberately spilt up through Bedford Street at the top end it was on people’s drives over the railings and on the pavement and road. Mr. Lamb felt a letter should go to Inspector Andy Oliver pointing out the ongoing problems with the school and ourselves.
Mr. Benson- Proposed the following names as the list of key members who will form the sub-

   committee of Finance & General Purposes for the Neighbourhood Plan.
Mr. Mike Benson, Mr. Ewan Rae, Mr. Geoff Stowell, Mr. David Pearce, Mr. Ralph Maycock and Mr. Granville Starkey.

   Seconded by Rev. Law.


   Mr. Benson then went on to give details on the progress of the Plan, this to become an 

      agenda item to keep Council up to date with the Neighbourhood Plans progress.
2. The Clerk- reported that the workman will be off sick for another two weeks. The Clerk and 
Mr. Lamb had discussions regarding the grass cutting and have implemented Mr.  Paul Willmott to undertake cutting of Quarry footpath, the Recreation Field Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers, The large grass areas in the Cemetery, but not the Dog Field at a cost of £50.
Discussion took place it was further agreed to ask Mr. Willmott to continue grass cutting until the end of July but only to cut Bere Alston every two weeks, Bere Ferrers weekly and to add on the Dog Exercise Field. Clerk to speak with Mr. Willmott about cutting the Cemetery and explain about strimming the grave stones etc.

Rev. Law felt that in terms of finance we can cover the extra expense out of the carried forward figure.
Further discussions were held regarding the emptying of the litter bins, it was agreed Mr. Lamb would deal with the bins at Bere Ferrers, Mr. Leithall agreed to empty the bins in the Recreation Field Bere Alston. The Clerk will empty the two bins in the Parish Hall play area and the bin at Sara Park play-park.
Mr. Benson feels this Council should be investigating a part time workman also.

1520. Minutes of the meeting held on the 25th May and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1423 The seat at Weir Quay Clerk is in contact with Mr. Reddecliff to see if he can remove the old one and replace it with the one removed from Bere Ferrers Quay, awaiting cost and availability.
Minute 1429 The Clerk informed Committee that we are now registered with Ordinance Survey to be able to obtain maps for the Neighbourhood Plan.
Minute 1474 Reference the Rail situation Mr. Lamb has the following information HS125 will be able to go over Meldon Viaduct which is a listed structure at a cost of £20million to repair and strengthen the viaduct. Also five trains an hour but not sure what would happen to the other ten as there are 15 trains per hour through Dawlish.
Minute 1481 Update on Woolacombe Road Mr. Benson and I had a meeting with M.Phil. Townsend and Mr.                    regarding the status of the layby, County have agreed that the layby belongs to Devon County Highways, the plan for the layby is to make it into a grass verge. Phil Townsend will go back to the developers and ask them to retain the verge as a tarmacked layby.
1521.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented accounts for June in the sum of £5,972.83p, after discussions Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Mr Piper.
1522. Financial Statements
The Clerk presented the financial statements after discussion’s Mr. Benson proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Mr. Maycock.

1523. Review of Internal Audit.
Rev. Law felt that there was a need to review the way we undertaker the internal audit, after discussion the Clerk pointed out that the procedure is in the Financial Regulations, page 3 item 5.4 and see appendix 2 for guidelines.
1524. Staff Remuneration.
This is an ongoing item.

1478. Correspondence.
1. Cornwall Records Office.
This is regards a request from this Council about Mount Edgcumbe Estate Covenants.
We do indeed hold a considerable quantity of deposited records relating to the above estate but these are not arranged or catalogued in any way so as to tie in with current map reference numbers, postcodes or Land Registry numbers. There are some bundles of draft conveyances dating from 1919-1946 and, as you had supplied us with a specific date of 19 December 1923 and the names of the parties involved (Edgcumbe and Cole), I checked a bundle of such conveyances covering the period 1922-1923 (our reference ME3550) to see if I could locate this document. I very much regret to say that this item was not in this bundle of material. 

If, in the future course of your enquiries, you encounter references to specific deeds of a specific date, with the names involved, please let us know and we can check the appropriate records and see if we can assist you further with tracking down reference to these covenants. 

2. Day Services Review

As you will be aware, Devon County Council has been consulting on the future of our services in the authority’s day centres and I am writing to let you know the result of the consultation
We have carefully considered the feedback received during the consultation, and the range of alternative provision available, and the County Council will stop providing day services for older people and people with learning disabilities, except in areas of insufficient alternative supply.

This means that day services in 17 day centres will stop over a phased period of time. The three Mid Devon short break schemes will also stop over the coming months.
The Council will continue to directly provide day services for adults in the areas where alternative provision is not currently available.  17 services are retained including merged centres, and investment in new centres in Totnes, Tavistock and Newton Abbot will continue.

Due to the high number of County Council day centres in Barnstaple and the restricted number of alternatives, services for older people and adults with learning disabilities will be located to a single site. There will also be a merged centre in Kingsbridge.

Please see the attached information for details of when this will take place for each service.
The phasing has taken into account a range of factors including the number of day centre service user’s impacted, available capacity in the market, geography and location of services.
This view has not been reached lightly and we know it will be concerning for clients, their families and for staff.
We have written to all clients and their families and carers to reassure them that there will be no change to entitlement and that everyone eligible for Council support will continue to receive it. We will be meeting with clients and their families/carers over the next few weeks to support them in finding alternative, local provision either in the voluntary or independent sector.
We are also meeting with our staff to explain what this means for them and to offer them support and advice.
Please be aware that this matter is now subject to a process of ratification and may be examined further by the County Council’s Scrutiny Committee. 
You can find the consultation report on the Tough Choices website http://new.devon.gov.uk/dayservices/  or if you would like a copy sent directly to you, or you have any questions, please email clcfeedback@devon.gov.uk or email me directly stuart.barker@devon.gov.uk
	Phase 3 – From November 2014 (subject to change) Day Centre 
	Recommendation 

	Harewood House, Tavistock 
	Close 

	Springfields, Bideford 
	Close 

	Bodley, Exeter 
	Close 

	Molly Owen, Tavistock 
	Retain at Abbeyrise 


 
3. Council leader gives defibrillators to local villages

 
Three rural communities in West Devon are to get life-saving defibrillator machines thanks to a council grant.

 

The leader of West Devon Borough Council and local Devon County Councillor, Philip Sanders, will present the equipment to volunteers from Bere Ferrers, Buckland Monachorum and Hexworthy at Buckland Monachorum Church Hall on Saturday, June 21.

 

Eight volunteers from each community will be trained how to use the defibrillators by first-aid charity, St John Ambulance. 

 

They will then pass on their skills to other local people so each community has a network of residents who know how to use the equipment in a medical emergency.

 

The defibrillators have been paid for through the West Devon Town and Parish (TAP) Fund which is funded by West Devon Borough and Devon County Councils.

 

Cllr Sanders said: “I am delighted to support this worthwhile project.

 

“Every minute counts when it comes to saving lives and having these defibrillators on hand could make all the difference.

 

“I would like to thank the local volunteers for stepping forward to be trained and also the parish councils for giving the scheme their full support.” 

 

The defibrillators will be stored at each of the villages in special all-weather boxes, which keep the machines fully charged, and will be accessible 24 hours a day. 

 

Bere Ferrers Parish Councillor, Brian Lamb, who is leading the project for his area, said: “There is now growing evidence that lives are being saved by the use of such defibrillators in the UK, particularly in remote rural areas, where it may take longer for the emergency services to arrive.

 

“When somebody goes into cardiac arrest, every minute without CPR and defibrillation, reduces the chance of survival by 10% so we are very lucky to have this vital equipment in Bere Ferrers and a network of volunteers who will be trained to use it.”

 

The TAP Fund has been developed to promote collaborative working between towns and parishes to tackle local community issues and support joint projects.

 

Devon County Council leader John Hart, said: “Devon County Council is continuing to make funds available to communities to use how they see best. 

“This money is available to parish and town councils to spend in ways that will benefit their communities. 

“I firmly believe decisions should be made as locally as possible to encourage local accountability and I have always advocated more partnership with our district, town and parish colleagues. 

“If we believe in the ‘resilience’ of our smaller communities, then this is one way of pump-priming activity”.

 

To find out more about the West Devon TAP Fund visit www.westdevon.gov.uk or call 01822 813600.

 
4. Devon County Council Emergency Management Helping you to help yourselves. 

Heatwave plan for England 2014

5. Mrs. Smith.


Thanking Council for the donation towards the cost of the First Aid Course.
 There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed this 24th June 2014.      

Chairman………………...

